Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing
OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
This notice has nothing to do with any rule or rulemaking process.

Seminole County announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, October 4, 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
Open House: 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., Presentation: 6:30 p.m.
PLACE:
The Foundry Church, 1491 East State Road 434, Winter Springs, Florida 32708

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:
Project Description: State Road (SR) 434, Corridor Planning Study, from SR 417 to Mitchell Hammock Road, Seminole County
Seminole County is conducting a public meeting for the State Road (SR) 434 Corridor Planning Study. The study, which is the first phase in the transportation development process, is evaluating a range of multi-modal (roadway, pedestrian, and bicycle) improvements to address roadway capacity, traffic operations, safety, pedestrian connectivity and other factors on the segments of SR 434 between SR 417 in Winter Springs and Mitchell Hammock Road in Oviedo. This Public Meeting is the first of two meetings being held throughout the 9-month planning study. The purpose of the meeting is to present initial findings related to existing conditions and receive input from interested stakeholders. Persons desiring to submit written statements in place of or in addition to oral statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to Matt Hassan, Seminole County Project Manager, 100 East First Street, Sanford, FL 32771 or by e-mail to mhassan@seminolecountyfl.gov.

This public hearing was advertised consistent with federal and state requirements and is being conducted consistent with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Ryan Cunningham, Seminole County Consultant, 225 East Robinson Street, Suite 355, Orlando, FL 32801; by telephone at (407)540-0555 or by e-mail at rcunningham@kittelson.com at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us by using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD), or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
